
Stow Munroe Falls Band Booster Meeting Notes 
 

Monday, May 6, 2019 
 

In Attendance:  Joel Biggs, President; Glen Pace, Vice President; Kathy Ritchie, Secretary; 
Melissa Bowers, Assistant Treasurer; Sandra Flowers, Senior Class Trustee; Lee Thomas, 
Junior Class Trustee; and, Tammy Lott, Sophomore Class Trustee and Michelle Brugman, KP 
Rep. 
 
In addition to the above mentioned executive officers, several other members and directors 
were present to make up a quorum of eight (8), to conduct regular business. 
 
Executive Board Meeting: 
 
Nominating Committee:  Ballot is ready.  We have at least one person for each Office. 
 
By-Law Updates:  Glen Pace presented the By-Laws. 
MOTION:  Motion to approve the changes to the By-Laws, Motion was seconded and 
approved. 
 
Tag Day:  Count has not been finalized, but the band profited approximately $14,700 this year. 
 
General Membership Meeting: 
 
Secretary Report (Kathy Ritchie): available on our website. 
 
Treasurer Report (Melissa Bowers):  available on our website. 
 
Committee Updates: 
 
Band Camp:  More chaperones were selected to attend the trip.  It was brought to Mr. 
Newman’s attention that the ratio has to be 8/1 per the school district. 
 
Nominating Committee:  No volunteers or nominations from the floor.  However, there were 
some interest after talking after the meeting.  Those names will be added to the Slate. 
 
Ways and Means:  There is a possibility we will be doing Summer Fun Cash tickets again.  
However, it will be ran differently.   
 
Blossom:  Sign-ups have gone out for working.  More training will be available at Blossom. 
 
 
 



Nominating Committee:  Ballot was presented and those present voted.  A copy of the Ballot 
is attached.  Only one office had more than one person running.  Vice President:  Glenn Pace or 
Leslie Dougherty. 
 
The following is the Board for the 2019/2020 school year: 
 
President:  Joel Biggs 
Vice-President:  Leslie Dougherty 
Treasurer 1:  Dan Marzec 
Treasurer 2:  Melissa Bowers (2nd of a 2 year term) 
Secretary:  Kathy Ritchie 
Freshman Class Rep:  Michelle Brugman 
Sophomore Class Rep:  Dave Stofka 
Junior Class Rep:  Tammy Lott 
Senior Class Rep:  Lee Thomas 
Kimpton Rep:  Sally Phillips 
 
Directors Report: 

● Lakeview- Mrs. Grossi 
○ Next concert for 5th grade is May 20th.  Arrive time is 5:00, start time is 5:30.  

DQ will be served after. 
○ Next concert for 6th grade is May 21st.  Arrive time is 5:00, start time is 5:30.  

Kimpton Jazz Band will perform.  DQ will be served after. 
○ Due to scheduling conflicts the concerts had to be split up this time. 
○ Last day for Band Aide will be May 17th.. 
○ Donut Party is on May 24th. 
○ Lakeview instrument turn in and Kimpton instrument pick up is on May 24th. 
○ Summer Band- Last 2 weeks of June.  $25.00 

 
● Kimpton- Mrs. Sandman 

○ Next concert is May 8th at 7:30 a.m. 
○ 5/31- 8th graders bussed to the high school for marching band music reading. 

 
● High School- Mr. Newman 

○ Final Concert is May 13th at 7:00 
○ Band Camp forms and fees are due 5/1 and 5/31 
○ Band Banquet went well.  Great food  Working on speeding up serving next year. 
○ American Celebration Concert was well attended. 
○ May 14th - Seniors must check out with a Director and turn anything in that is 

school owned 
○ May 17th- Squad leader applications due.  Pic. and Percussion auditions. 
○ May 23rd- Graduation.  Grad Band performing. 
○ May 27th- Memorial Day at the cemetery.  Maroon & gold bands performing 
○ May 31st- Elections of Reps., band camp roommates and reading session. 



  
 

The next meeting will be Monday, August 5, 2019 at 7:30 p.m.  This is the first meeting of the 
2019-2020 school year. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Kathy Ritchie, Secretary 


